Minutes
Tuesday, January 13, 2009

Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, January 13, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson




Tom Romeo, Member






Lori Mitchener, Member

Absent:  

Martin Weiss, Member





Jonathan Cody, Member 

Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant

Guests:



Nasos Phillips submitted his resignation and Lori Mitchener was welcomed in as a new member.
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Bathrooms at Ipswich River Park  - Sergio Coviello, representing Parks & Recreation came before members to submit their plans for a bathroom facility consisting of a small building for the bathrooms; one women’s room and one men’s room, and a 2000 gal pump chamber and tank.  The bathroom and holding tank falls just within the 
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100’ buffer to wetlands and may fall within the 200’ riparian to Ipswich River within the Ipswich River Park.  There were some questions as to the location of the building.  Mr. Coviello explained that Parks & Rec. wanted it close to the concession stand for 

accessibility to water and close to the playground and didn’t want it to block the open view within the park.  Mr. Romeo stated his concerns for visibility and safety.  He asked if it would be possible to turn the building so the front doors would be visible from the playground area.  He also suggested that if there is a sink within the concession stand going into a holding tank that they take this opportunity to connect it to the new holding tanks.  It was felt that because of the amount of work within the 100’ buffer and the work being done in an already disturbed area that a Request for Determination could be filed.
The leach field is to be located out in the field area, well out of the 100’ buffer and riparian area.  There was some discussion about the location of the bathroom and if it could be moved out of the 100’ buffer.  Mr. Coviello said that the location of the bathroom needs to be located close to the concession stand and the area is tight around it so that there is no other alternative.  They are also asking if abutter notification could be waived because of the work to be performed within the 100’ buffer and the area already being disturbed.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener; and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission waive abutter notification for the Request for Determination filing for the installation of holding tanks and a bathroom facility at Ipswich River Park because of minimum impact on an already disturbed area and the amount of work to be performed within the 100’ buffer.

Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of December 9, 2008.

Certificate of Compliance
76 Main Street  (245-1258)

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted: 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for the work done satisfactorily.
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77 Concord Street (245-0967)
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted: 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for the work done satisfactorily.

Extension
4 Canterbury Lane (245-1121)
This is the second extension requested to complete this project.  Members would like to see the homeowner start the foundation and move forward with the project.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission grant a one year extension, to expire January 2010, and that a letter accompany the extension strongly advising the homeowner to move forward with the project and start the foundation work.

Public Hearings
5 Bigham Road (245-1313)
Mr. DiVecchia, from DiVecchia Bros. Construction, was present along with Attorney Shaw.  The project is for an addition to the kitchen, and constructing a deck and garage.  The septic system is also being repaired.  The leach field will be located 55’ from the edge of wetlands.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Mr. Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

The next meeting will be posted for Tuesday, February 10, 2009.
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Adjourn 

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________

Forestry Committee:  

Scott Stimpson, from the Forestry Committee was present and wanted to update the Commission on the forestry cutting project to be started soon in the Swan Pond area. Mr. Stimpson said that the Committee is moving forward with the ConCom recommendations and has hired a consultant to mark the trees for a selective cut.  He outlined the Forestry Committee’s goals:  to Protect the Aquifer, Exercise a forest stewardship plan, passive recreation, and a diversity of habitat within the forest. It was suggested that his Committee should hold an informational hearing to let the public know what’s going on.  It is undecided where the funds from the sale of the wood will be deposited.  The Commission asked to meet with the contractor prior to starting the cutting.  Mr. Stimpson said that the Commission will be notified when the trees are marked so that a site visit can be made.  Ms. Mitchener suggested that some educational classes could be incorporated into the cutting.  Mr. Stimpson said that his Committee will strive to start the project this winter but it might be hard at this point.

